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Notice of Availability
Corona virus Aid, Relief, and Economic Security Act (CARES Act)
Home Investment Partnership Program (HOME)

The Community Development Dept. of the City of Amarillo has prepared to receive a total of $997,449.00 to distribute funds in the CARES Act Funding to be used to prevent, prepare for, and respond to the coronavirus COVID-19 Pandemic in our Community.
This additional funding will require a second amendment and grant agreement to our 2019 Annual Action Plan.
Funding will be distributed in the following categories all eligible CDBG-CV services must be Covid-19 related:
Public Services- $350,000.00
Non-profit Agencies to apply for services not limited to; meals on wheels, food purchase and distribution, public service that assists persons directly affected by Covid-19 and to aim or prevent the spread of the Covid-19 infectious disease. 
Emergency Shelter- $75,000.00
Emergency Shelter Setup in response to Covid-19 
Rental Assistance- $300,000.00
City to make direct payments on behalf of eligible citizens/families for rent or mortgage assistance 
Applications for CDBG-CV will be available beginning May 26th, 2020
CDBG-CV Applications will be due no later than June 1st, 2020

HOME Program will have $150,000.00 available in use for those at risk of becoming homeless. In which direct payment from the City will be made for eligible applicants. 
Applications for HOME funds will be available on June 2nd, 2020 until funds are expended.

Funding will be prioritized to projects that address the following COVID-19-related needs, such as food purchase and distribution, and healthcare testing and medical response.
Criteria that will be considered in the application review include: conceptual soundness of the project; financial feasibility of the project; applicant’s demonstrated ability to implement and administer the project; applicant’s ability to meet and maintain compliance with applicable federal, state, and/or local regulations; community development value (cost versus community impact); and a demonstrable link between the COVID-19 crisis and increase in services.

The Public Comment Period for this funding has been set to not less than 5 days.
May 20, 2020 – May 25, 2020
Copies will be made available at the Community Development office upon request at
808 S. Buchanan St. Or Comdev.amarillo.gov

All comments must be received by 4PM on May 25, 2020.
All comments and correspondence shall be submitted to Vanessa.Robinson@amarillo.gov
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